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Dear Parents and Carers 

Yesterday was National Simultaneous Story Day – a day where the 
same story is read to children at the same time, right across 
Australia.  The story selected for 2018 was Hickory Dickory Dash.  All 
Learning Groups were able to follow the story on their Interactive 
Whiteboards as it was read over our public address system.  I have 
the great joy of reading the story each year, and this year was ably 
assisted by Amy and Chelsea from Yr 4/3 H2O Investigators who 
provided some very realistic sound effects! 
No matter what age, children love being read to!  Perhaps you could 

add this book to your collection of night time reading! 
The National Assessment Programme in Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) has been a focus 
for the Year 3 and 5 children over the last two weeks.  This year, for the first time ever, 
NAPLAN has been undertaken ‘on-line’.  The only ‘pen and paper’ assessment in 2018 was 
the Year 3 writing task.  Instead of its normal one week timeline, the new on-line version is 
across a two week period, ending on Friday this week.  It has been a major logistical task in 
terms of organisation and IT capability.  Our thanks go to the children for their co-operation 
and persistence, and to the staff team whose dedicated work behind the scenes ensured our 
school’s smooth entry into the ‘NAPLAN on-line’ world! 

At our Assemblies this week, the children reminded us all of the “Neville Bonner way” if 
someone is doing something you don’t like or is bothering you.  So that you might be able to 
re-inforce the language home, I have included the children’s reminder here: 

LŦ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ƛǎ ŀƴƴƻȅƛƴƎ ƳŜΣ L ǎŀȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳΥ ά{ǘƻǇ ǘƘŀǘΣ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ƛǘΗέ 

If someone asks me to stop, my job is to STOP, immediately. 

If the ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǎǘƻǇΣ Ƴȅ Ƨƻō ƛǎ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƴŘ ŀǎƪ ŀ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇΦ  LŦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦŜŜƭ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘ 
to ask a person to stop, I go immediately to the teacher for help. 
The children are reminded about this on a daily basis, and very clearly understand that at no 
time is it OK to hurt another person with our words, body language or with hands/feet.  Your 
co-operation in reminding your children about this at home would be very much 
appreciated.  
 Important safety reminder:  the play equipment is not to be used by any children unless 
they are under the direct supervision of a teacher.  The equipment is available for use by 
children under the direct instruction of teachers during the school day, or by our Out of 
Hours Care Programme under the direct supervision of the educators.  Families are 
requested not to access the equipment after school.   
Last night, our School Board 2018 held its first meeting.  Congratulations to Andrew 
Braddock, who joined the Board as a newly elected parent/carer representative.  
Congratulations also to Paul Costanzo who was re-elected as Board Chair and to Natalie 
Gray who was elected Deputy Board Chair. 
The teacher representatives on the Board are Kylie Robertson and Amy Czoban.  We are 
very grateful to the Board members for their generosity in volunteering their time for such 
an important aspect of our school organisation. 

 

Dates to remember  
MAY 
22-23 Yr 1 Excursion  
23 Yr 6 Combined Band-Ngunnawal 
 School 
23 Board Meeting 
23 National Simultaneous Story Time  
24-25 Kindergarten Excursion 
26 Public Holiday – Reconciliation Day 
29 ICAS – Science 
30 District Cross Country 
31 Hats Off Day 
31 Anita Chin Community Maths 
 Workshop 
JUNE 
1 Rostrum School Final 
11 Public Holiday – Queen’s Birthday 
12 Yr 5 Combined Band at Neville 
 Bonner Primary School 
12 Preschool Excursion 
16 Neville Bonner Primary School Fair 

 

Notes home  
Ā District Cross Country 

 

School contacts  
Principal: Fran Dawning 
fran.dawning@ed.act.edu.au 

Board Chair: Paul Costanzo 
alfie966@me.com 

P&C President: Kylie O’Keeffe 
nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com 

 

 

  

 

R e m i n d e r  

Monday 26 May ð Reconciliation Day (School Not Open)  

Monday 11 June ð Queenõs Birthday (School Not Open)  

mailto:nevillebonnerps@ed.act.edu.au
http://www.nevillebonnerps.act.edu.au/
mailto:fran.dawning@ed.act.edu.au
mailto:alfie966@me.com
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One important regular agenda item for the Board is an update 
on the progress of our Annual Action Plan(AAP).  Each year, a 
new AAP is developed based on the overall Strategic Plan of the 
school.  This year is the last year of the current Strategic Plan, 
with a new one for the next five years being prepared for the 
start of 2019.  Our current Strategic Plan and the AAP is 
organised under four key priorities.  Each AAP describes sets of 
actions for the year ahead.  The following are Neville Bonner 
Primary’s current four priorities, with a sample of some of our 
actions for 2018: 

PRIORITY 1 

Develop a contemporary educational 
environment to ensure successful 
learning for all students within a 
respectful relationship framework 

PRIORITY 3 

Establish and foster productive 
partnerships which define the 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜΣ ƛŘŜƴǘƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ 
the community and beyond 

 

¶ implement a cohesive and 
consistent whole of school 
structure to support the 
teaching of Mathematics, 
with support of Principals as 
Maths Leaders project and 
Anita Chin 
professional/community 
learning 

¶ implement school based 
identification processes and 
procedures in alignment with 
Education Directorate Gifted 
and Talented policy 

¶ develop staff capacity to 
provide flexible learning 
methodologies 

¶ implement a supported play 
programme for Kindergarten 
to enhance transition from 
Preschool 

¶ embed explicit social 
emotional teaching through 
the Ripple Kindness Project 

¶ update the  RAP, articulating 
the processes and actions 
the school engages in to 
create a teaching/learning 
environment which embeds 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander histories and 
cultures 

¶ develop a series of videos for 
upload on YouTube to 
engage families in learning 
with Maths and English 

 

¶ implement protocols to 
promote and foster 
student involvement in 
decision making and 
leadership, including 
introducing Peer Support 

¶ complete our renewal of 
school values and 
identification 

¶ implement the Fresh 
Tastes initiative 

¶ establish partnership with 
Gungahlin Rotary Club to 
begin the development of 
a ‘park’ environment 
adjacent to the basketball 
court 

¶ join with other local 
schools in P-Yr 2 Essential 
Literacy Practices project 

PRIORITY 2 

Establish administrative and human 
resource systems to support an 
effective school within the 
autonomous environment 

PRIORITY 4 

Establish the preschool programme 
in alignment with the National 
Quality Standards 

¶ implement Education 
Directorate’s SAS initiative 

¶ establish partnerships 
with community groups 
to further develop 
outdoor learning spaces 

¶ explore the establishment 
of a ‘family hub’ 

These actions are a sample of the range of initiatives undertaken 
through our AAP, with the goal being to provide the best 
possible opportunities for the children.  Whatever actions we 
plan for and take at Neville Bonner Primary always explicitly 
focus on improving learning for each of our children.   If you 
have a particular interest/expertise in any of the actions 
mentioned above, please let me know – your input will provide 
richer opportunities for the children and will make such a 
positive difference to the work of our school! 

We have a large number of parents/carers who have registered 
for the Anita Chin community mathematics workshop next week.  
It will be a night of mathematics fun!  I look forward to seeing 
you there! 

Next Monday marks the inaugural Reconciliation Day holiday in 
the ACT.  The focus of 2018 Reconciliation Week is “Don’t keep 
History and Mystery”.  All Australians are encouraged to Learn, 
Share, Grow  and are prompted to ask themselves, “What are 
some of the things I ŘƻƴΩǘ know about our shared history?” 

I am very proud that Neville Bonner Primary School, has, at its 
core, a deep desire and practice that ensures  all children at our 
school, develop a deeper appreciation and understanding of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander histories and cultures, their 
richness and valued contribution to Australia and the world. 

 

Reconciliation Week 2018 
5hbΩ¢ Y99t IL{¢hw¸ ! a¸{¢9w¸ 

27 May ς 3 June  
This year during National Reconciliation Week, Reconciliation Australia 
invites all Australians to learn more about Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander cultures and histories, to share that knowledge and help us 

grow as a nation. 
“Don’t Keep History A Mystery: Learn. Share. Grow”  

explores history hidden just beneath the surface, ready and waiting to 
be uncovered. This National Reconciliation Week learn more about the 

Australian story. 
This year’s campaign highlights some of the lesser known aspects of 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander, histories, cultures, and 
achievements, to prompt Australians to ask themselves: what are some 

of the things I ŘƻƴΩǘ know about our shared history? 

 

Have a restful  LONG weekend – Monday is a holiday! 
 
Fran 

 

Preschool  

In Preschool the children have been exploring many 
aspects of autumn. Children have been going on leaf 
hunts, making collage art works using leaves, talking about 
what autumn feels like and painting their ideas. We have 
also been focusing on Go, Grow and Glow foods. We have 
tasted different fruits and vegetables, kindly donated to us 
each week by Woolworths Bonner, which the children 
have been really enjoying.  
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During literacy children have been learning about syllables. 

We started breaking up the sounds in our names by 

clapping the breaks and then moved onto choosing words 

from books we read each day. We have also been learning 

about letter sounds, such as, ‘s’ and ‘t’ During maths we 

have been focusing on positional language. We have been 

using the terms, ‘in front of’, ‘behind’, ‘next to’, ‘on top’ 

and many more.  

 

Kindergarten  

We have had a very busy fortnight of learning in 

Kindergarten! In Science we have been talking about 

different types of weather, discussing our favourite 

weather, and identifying how many 

people in our Learning Group like each 

weather type. We have also enjoyed 

seeing all the different weather 

conditions over the past week!  

During our Special Places unit we have 

been looking at different special places in Canberra, 

including the War Memorial, Telstra Tower and the 

Arboretum, in preparation for our excursion to visit some 

of these places.  

In Mathematics, we have been learning about 

measurement. We have been comparing different objects 

according to their height, identifying whether they are 

taller, shorter or the same 

Year 1 

This week Year One has gone on their first excursion to the 

Tuggeranong Schoolhouse Museum. We had lots of fun 

exploring what home life and school life was like 100 years 

ago. Going through the home we had the chance to look at 

furniture, artefacts and antiques. We discussed how things 

were done differently in the past, such as cooking and 

bathing. We played games such as quoits and tug of war. 

In the old schoolhouse we sat at old school desks, drew on 

chalkboards, played dress ups and examined different 

objects that have been used in schools over the last 100 

years. We also got to listen to lots of stories about the 

McGee family who lived there from 1898 till 1927.  

Year 2 

Terrific Tash and the Bone Builders hosted a Read-a-loud 

lesson for the Year 2 teachers.  The teachers observed how 

Tash used the book ‘Olga the Brolga’ by Rod Clement, to 

teach new spelling strategies. The 

intention of the lesson was for learners 

to find words with the ‘o’ sound made 

by either the letter ‘o’ or ‘a’ in the text. 

During the lesson, students shared 

their findings with a friend in ‘turn and 

talk’ time.  The Year 2 teachers would 

like to thank Tash and her Learning Group for sharing the 

way they learn. 

This week, in Mathematics, the children have been 

identifying the days of the week and the months of the 

year and using this knowledge to interpret information on 

different types of calendars. We have also been exploring 

the relationship between addition and subtraction and 

identifying and recording the rule that different patterns 

follow. 

In English the children have been busy writing procedural 

texts. Identifying the structure of a procedure, including 

the aim, materials and steps. You might like to ask you 

child to help you in the kitchen this weekend sharing a 

recipe procedure. 

In Science we have been exploring the push and pull effect 

on a range of objects, such as toys and rubber balls and 

comparing the results. 

As the weather is starting to get really cold please make 

sure your children’s jumpers, hats etc. have their names 

clearly visible. 

Have a great week. 

Tuggeranong Schoolhouse Museum  
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Year 4/3  

It’s definitely a GREAT PLACE of learning for the Year 4/3 

students located in Dyulang. In the current week and the 

week ahead, students are planning and delivering short 

oral presentations on their topics of interest related to the 

2018 Rostrum. As part of the preparation, students are 

provided the opportunity to research and gather 

information from various appropriate resources. The 

school final (Rostrum) is on 1st June.  

Students will also continue to practise the skill of writing 

narrative and persuasive texts using paragraphs to link 

ideas, cohesively.  In Mathematics, students will be 

investigating the ‘doubling’, strategy in mental 

multiplication. For example, ‘figuring out 4X7 using the 

‘doubling’ strategy’, such as ‘double 7, then double the 

result’. Students will also be engaged in activities to 

explore the make- up of three dimensional shapes, such as 

‘pyramids’, by combining and splitting two dimensional 

shapes.   

Science lessons will be 

about the scientific 

reasoning of ‘day and 

night’, and one of the 

activities will be 

recording the 

changing phases of 

the moon. 

In the Unit of Inquiry, students will use world maps to 

identify the different climate zones and their locations in 

the world and Australia.  

In the week ahead, the students will develop their 

understandings of ‘Reconciliation Day’.  The students will 

be engaged in meaningful activities and research of the 

day and its relevance.   

Start practising your sprinting skills for the Athletics 

Carnival!    

YOU CAN DO IT!!!!  

Year 6/5  

We have had an extremely busy fortnight in Year 6/5! 

Today all of the Year 5 children completed their last 

NAPLAN tests (excluding those children who are still yet to 

sit a make-up test as a result of absences) and yesterday 

the Year 6 Band children participated in a Combined Band 

rehearsal at Ngunnawal Primary School. 

In English, the Year 6 children have continued participating 

in their independent novel studies, at times collaborating 

in small groups with other children who are reading the 

same novel. The Year 5 children have been participating in 

a number of targeted comprehension, spelling, vocabulary 

and grammar workshops to consolidate and extend their 

current knowledge base. All the children have also been 

working diligently on preparing their ROSTRUM speeches 

which they have begun presenting today.  

In Mathematics the children have been working on 

completing their Mathematics Graphing Assignment which 

has involved them collecting data via observation or 

questioning and displaying this data using both tally tables 

and graphs. 

In our ‘Bushfires and Floods’ Unit of Inquiry the children 

have been discussing the impact of natural disasters on 

communities and have worked collaboratively to prepare a 

list of the 12 essential items that they would pack in an 

Emergency Pack. This has led to some productive 

conversation and debate around what various individuals 

consider important. It has been wonderful to observe the 

children share ideas and reach agreement through a 

collaborative process. 

In Science the children have continued to engage in 

learning focusing on the adaptations of animals to their 

environments. The children have developed an 

understanding of the differences between structural, 

physiological and behavioural adaptations and have begun 

constructing information posters of animals of their choice 

to share with their Learning Groups. 

In Physical Education, children have been working on 

developing their skipping skills under the expert guidance 

of Year 6/5 Teacher, Nicole as well as preparing for the 

Athletics Carnival by participating in running relays that 

incorporate the development of gross motor skills. 

We ask that all families please ensure the children have 

their library books in their bags each Monday in 

preparation for library lessons. 
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We would also appreciate it if adults could please check 

that the children in the Year 5 and Year 6 Band program 

pack their instrument and their music each Tuesday. 

Specialist News 

Research (ACARA, 

2016) tells us that 

three in every four 

new jobs will require 

strong understanding 

and skills in science, 

technology, engineering and mathematics (STEM). When 

young people have strong STEM skills, they will be able to 

engage in the new and evolving world of work. STEM 

understanding and skills are enriched when the four 

learning areas combine to find authentic learning 

opportunities for students in answer to an identified 

problem or in the creation of a solution. Learning in a 

STEM classroom is relevant, meaningful and exciting. 

Students in the Banangopines have been working with 

STEM projects in the science lab, exploring mathematical 

properties of two dimensional and three dimensional 

shapes. These include the concepts of measurement, 

width, height and depth, symmetry, scale and isometric 

drawing. The students have been integrating these 

mathematical understandings with engineering concepts 

of construction (gravity, weight, scaffolding, strength, 

reinforcement, flexibility) using straws, string, newspapers 

and masking tape.  

Watching the students integrate their understandings of 

numeracy, technology, critical and creative thinking has 

been a true joy this term. The children are becoming more 

and more comfortable with taking risks and making 

mistakes with their learning and are able to articulate how 

these errors affect the success of their projects. For 

example, when constructing cubes out of straws, students 

were able to self-assess their work and discuss how errors 

in measurement affected the symmetry of their model. It 

has also been wonderful to watch the way the children are 

working collaboratively to solve problems. 

CROSS ð COUNTRY CARNIVAL 2018 

For weeks before the Cross Country Carnival all Learning 
Groups had been training hard. We did lots and lots of 

running up on the oval. Sometimes the training was really 
tough. The day before Cross-Country we went to our 
house buildings and the House Captains taught the 
children chants so that at the Cross-Country Carnival we 
could cheer for our house group to get house points. We 
also told what they had to bring and they could wear. 

The Carnival was really fun, except for the cold. It was 
really cold because it was eleven degrees. Luckily, we 
finished just before the rain hit. Most children, at the start 

sprinted and at the end they were walking. We really 
appreciate all the teachers who helped us get ready for 
this event and told us not to sprint at the start.  

We want to say thank you to Alison, her team and all the 
adults who volunteered or supported us on the day. Thank 
you also to the children who helped our teachers on the 
day, taking photographs and helping direct younger 
children, and all the children who participated in running 
and helped their House Group get points. Congratulations 

to all participants and especially those who received 
ribbons and will be going to Districts later this term, good 
luck.  

Congratulations to Winyu who was the winning House! 

Term 2 House Leaders – Romina, Isaac, Wanita ,Parker and 
Kyle 
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P&C Meeting and Guest Speaker 
Thanks to Andrew Crichton from Transport Canberra for 
coming to talk to us about traffic matters around 
schools, and thanks to those who attended. A great 
discussion was had, and lots of ideas raised, and 
hopefully we’ll see some changes around school soon to 
make things safer for our kids! 
Neville Bonner Market and Book Fair ς Saturday, 16

th
 of 

June from 1100-1500 
We are still seeking buskers, donations and helpers for 
the Neville Bonner Market and Book Fair. If you have 
books (or anything that you could find at the Lifeline 
Book Fair, such as puzzles, games, movies etc.), plants or 
a just a bit of your time then we would love to hear from 
you. Tubs for book collection are now available around 
the school, and more information on how each year 
group is participating can be found on our Facebook 
page. We need your support to make this event 
successful! 
You can contact us via: 

Email:                  nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com 

Teacher:              give your contact details to your child’s 
teacher and someone from the P&C will contact you 
Front Office:      leave your details at the front office and 
someone from the P&C will contact you 
Canteen 
Our school canteen is open Monday, Wednesday, 
Thursday and Friday for lunch, as well as Monday and 
Friday afternoons for over the counter sales. All orders 
are due either direct to the canteen (cash only) or via 
Flexischools by 9am on the morning required. No 
cancellations after this time. A reminder that 
Preschoolers can order! Their lunches will delivered to 
their classroom by the canteen staff! We have a great 
variety of food available, including GF, DF, vegetarian 
and halal options. Check out our menu on Facebook or at 
the canteen. If you’d like to volunteer to help, even just 
once a  term, please let us know! 
Thursday meal deal: 4 chicken nuggets, a fruit cup and 2 
pikelets for $6.00! 
Monday meal deal: Mac and cheese, drink and a cookie 
for $6.00! (GF option available!) 
Entertainment Books 
18/19 Entertainment Books are now available! To 
purchase, go to 
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/
2787i1 or contact Nat via our email. If you would like to 
order a hard copy book, please select pick up and it will 
be delivered to the school office for you to collect. Ask 
your family and friends to support us as well! 
Facebook and Email 
We have a Facebook page, where you can find out more 
about what the P&C is doing and keep up to date with 
P&C events and happenings! Find us at 
https://www.facebook.com/NBPS.PandC/. If you’d like 
to contact us, please message through Facebook, or 
email nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com 

English 

Throughout the year the teachers at Neville Bonner are 
engaging in professional learning focussing on the 
Essential Skills of Literacy. The teachers are working with 

literacy coach Christine Topfer. Over 
the last term our time with Christine 
has been spent watching her complete 
demonstration lessons, professional 
learning sessions with other schools in 
the network and 
working with 
members of the 

school’s leadership team  

Drawing from our work with 
Christine, the school focus for the 

next five weeks 
will be on 
improving teacher practice about 
‘Read Alouds’. ‘Read Alouds’ provide 
teachers with opportunities to read 
quality literature to their Learning 
Group make links to the relevant 
curriculum, for example, highlighting a 

particular sound focus to improve children’s phonemic 
awareness. This practice helps to provide the children with 
a shared authentic real-life 
experience of curriculum. 

In weeks’ 6, 8 and 10 Newsletters 
each teaching team will include some 
information and questions based on 
the books being read during their 
Read Alouds. The books that will be 
read are from our school library or 
can be assessed on YouTube. We 
would love all families to read the books or watch the clips 
with their children.  

Erin Minehan 

English Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HATS OFF! 
 Thursday 31 May neȄǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƛǎ άI!¢{ hCCέ 

day. The Cancer Council advises that ceasing 
sun protection behaviour (hats, sunscreen) 
from the end of May to the beginning of 

August, may assist Canberra children with 
their Vitamin D requirements. 

mailto:nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/2787i1
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/2787i1
https://www.facebook.com/NBPS.PandC/
mailto:nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com
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 Yr 6/5 CORNATOLES 
‘Our Race For Reconciliation’  by 
Anita Heiss is our class novel 
and has formed the core of our 
learning in the lead up to 
Reconciliation Day. 

Nandita: Cathy Freeman is part 
of Australia’s history as the first 
Indigenous Woman to get a gold 
medal at the Commonwealth 
Games. 

Nick: My understanding of 
the title is vivid, it maybe her 
helping to reconcile and 
accepting our sorry. 

Wanita: Reconciliation Day is 
important because it 
recognises all people in 
Australia no matter what.  

Isaac: I feel sad about her Nan 
being forced ‘into service’. 

Rebecca: I think that this 
book only gets more and 
more interesting. 

Romina: When Nanna Flora 
was a young adult, I think it 
was rude how she felt sad 
and was judged by her skin 
colour.  

Neane: Nanna Flora’s life was 
heartbreaking, depressing 
and woeful, it was sad that 
sometimes she got no pay.  

Lachlan: Australia will have a 
better future if we are nice to 
one another and put aside 
our differences.  

Gru: I feel sad about how 
Nanna Flora and other 
Aboriginal people used to 
have to live.  

Garang: I think this book is 
great, it is important to 
Indigenous People and it is 
interesting  

Kyle: Australia’s future will be 
better if we treat each other 
fairly – kindness matters. 

George: Reconciliation Day is 
important because so 
everyone can come together 
for peace. 

Zoe: I think Nanna Flora’s life 
and other Aboriginal people’s 
lives  were very unfair.  

Lizzie: I think this book is 
interesting because it is about 
running, it’s not boring.  

Harrison: I think this book is 
awesome; it’s a very inspiring 
book. 

Aya: I think the title means 
our race to achieve our goal 
by getting all communities 
together.  

Hayley: Reconciliation day is 
important because life should 
be a fair race for everyone.  

Usayd: I think Cathy Freeman 
is important because she 
helps everyone.  

Owen: Reconciliation means 
to have respect, trust and a 
good relationship with 
Indigenous and Non-
Indigenous people.  

Marshall: This book is 
interesting because it teaches 
you about reconciliation in 
Australia.  

Sebastian: I think this book is 
awesome because it has a 
good story line and there are 
lots of lessons. 

Peyman: I think it is a great 
story because it is interesting 
to learn how our country has 
changes.  

Guntas: I’m enjoying the 
book; it tells me that 
following your dream is 
important.  

Ishan: I think it is an 
interesting book and I like the 
comedy parts too.  

Calum: On Reconciliation Day 
people come together to 
reunite. 
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After the 

Shape 

Adventure, the 

children kept 

finding shapes 

in the most 

ordinary things.  

At Preschool, the 

Sunflower Seeds  have 

been learning about 

shapes. We went on a 

Shape Hunt Adventure 

and discovered lots of 

shapes at Neville Bonner.  


